
Jarvis Township Meeting 
November 15, 2022 

 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan and Nathan Hovatter were in attendance. Also in 
attendance were Supervisor Andrea May, Assessor Jessica Dudley and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to accept the minutes of the 
October Board Meeting.  All voted aye on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Nathan Hovatter to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Under Action Items: 
 
Annual Sexual Harassment Prevention Training was completed on November 15th.  
 
Assessor was getting new blinds in the Assessor Office, will be around $2,750. 
 
Opened bids for HVAC replacement for the Maintenance Shed.  Troy Heating and Cooling had the lowest 
bid at $5,615.  Motion was by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to accept the bid, Roll 
Call taken, all voting aye.  
 
Under New Business: 
 
The Township Board was presented with the Town and Road and Bridge Levies.  Scott Wiesehan moved 
to accept the levies with a second from Nathan Hovatter.  Roll Call, all voting aye. 
 
Talked about Ministries Unlimited, motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott 
Wiesehan to donate $500.00. Roll call, all voting aye. 
 
The township will receive $250,000 in ARPA Funds. $190,000 will be for the Timber Ridge Project and 
$60,000 to the Kensington Parque retention Pond. 
 
Health Insurance was renewed at an 8 ½ % increase. 
 
Motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on December 20, 2022.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


